STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 17th June 2019 

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle (Chair), Peter Meadowcroft, Andrew Henderson, Jonny Rosemont

	Public: 
	1

	
Clerk:
	Annette Fowler


 Also in attendance:
         Alison Umney, School Liaison Governor, John Umney, DFP,

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
None

1539
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Parry, Cllr Hinton, Cllr Jackson, Cllr Hudspeth

1540
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1541
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 20th May 2019 were approved and signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising


None



1542
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org

1543
Sign off External Auditors Annual Return 18/19


The clerk presented the council with the year-end figures that were to be included in the Annual Return for year ending 31 March 2019.  No issues were raised by the councillors.
 


     (a) Section 1 Annual Governance Statement


    RESOLVED


     THAT, the Council approved the statement.  The Chair and Clerk signed the 


     document at this point in the meeting.




     (b) Section 2 Accounting Statement 

      RESOLVED


    THAT, the Council approved the statement.  The Chair and Clerk signed the 


    document at this point in the meeting.

1544
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda
Churchyard maintenance contribution
Correspondence had been received from The Parochial Church Council of St Mary’s Church, Steeple Barton, asking for a contribution of £600 towards the maintenance of the churchyard.  
RESOLVED:
THAT, a contribution of £600 would be given.  This amount was agreed by all present.   

Email received from a resident in Holliers Crescent with regard to parking issues now that the white lines have been extended. Cllr Carter-Windle will call round to discuss the matter. 

Cllr Hinton emailed to report that there are a number of trees that overhang the playground and car park at the front of the School. This will be investigated during the village walkabout.

Letter received from a resident in Rayford Lane asking the PC to consider replacing the existing traffic mirror positioned opposite the lane. 
Cllr Jackson has also made an application for a ‘Concealed Entrance’ road sign to be placed at a suitable place before the bend in the road.

Cllr Rosemont also mentioned that the traffic mirror in South Street could also be replaced. Both mirrors will be checked during the village walkabout. The Clerk will investigate prices.  
1545
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

Cllr Meadowcroft reported that a camera had appeared on North Street by the Cinnamon Stick. Cllr Rosemont will give Cllr Hudspeth a call to find out more.
Cars and 4x4’s are apparently being driven across the ford, Mill Lane. The signs will be checked during the walkabout. 


AMH – The future of the hall was discussed. The DFP will advertise that there are vacancies for a Chairperson, Treasurer, Booking Secretary and Cleaner. The Clerk will also add the details to the SBPC website.

The PC have received a request for a donation from the History group. The donation will be used towards the cost of producing the Bygone Bartons booklet. 

RESOLVED:

THAT, a contribution of £600 would be given.  This amount was agreed by all present.   


The Clerk will arrange for the payment to be made after the July meeting.

Village appraisal – Update from Cllr Rosemont
· June/July - finalisation of design/questions
· Late August/Early September - printing

· Mid-to-late September - distribution of survey, villager response (two-week allowance) and return of completed surveys 

· From October - collation and analysis of results, data entry and consideration of core findings

· November onwards - communication to villagers of results

In the next week there will be a final review of the questions, section order and we will include a couple more courtesy of ‘Sustainable Bartons’. The survey will then go for design of the print survey. John (Umney) is going to source some photography to support the front cover and different sections to add some interesting visuals to the design. 

We discussed the return of surveys by villagers and agreed that it would be good to arrange the ability for people to do this via the shop, Fox pub, Cinnamon Stick etc. We will need to ask if this is possible – a volunteer is needed to do this. 

The print survey will be one per household, although the online survey (due to its functional limitations) will be one per person. This will all be communicated upfront in the survey introduction/instructions. 

1546
Reports
 

(a) School Governors report 
Our new contract with Our Bus started today with the first pick up of 10 pupils riding to school for the breakfast club. We now have more than 12 children attending most days and  have two members of staff running it daily. We attended the Preschool AGM last week and talked about the new class structure in light of the rising role - a full Reception class of 25 starting in September.

We have a very busy term ahead, with our KS2 production in the Chipping Norton Theatre on 11th July and sports day is on the morning of the 12th July. The year 3/4 classes are having a residential and there is also a whole school circus extravaganza during the last week of term. 

There are several site developments taking place over the summer holidays including the new CCTV being installed. We are also having new fencing erected for a Year 1 outdoor area, updated drainage systems, roofing repairs, new boiler and some hall refurbishments - all very exciting. 



(b) Highways, pavements and verge 






Cllr Henderson asked if the flower boxes had been planted, the Clerk will check with Eric Probbitts.



(c) Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


No report

1547
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson 
19/01650/HHD - Juniper Lodge 10A Worton Road Middle Barton - Erection of two storey front extension with the addition of front and rear dormer windows



No objection

19/01497/S73 - Holliers House Worton Road Middle Barton - Noncompliance with condition 2 of planning permission 0321/95 to allow grooms accommodation to be occupied by agricultural or equestrian worker


Planning Application mentions supporting documents – Clerk to check the WODC site and email round to the Councillors.
19/01496/S73 - Holliers House Worton Road Middle Barton - Noncompliance with condition 2 of planning permission 06/100/P/S73 to allow unrestricted occupancy of dwelling


As above.
1548
Finances 

 a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 17th June 2019 


 RESOLVED 


  
 THAT, all payments listed were approved. 
1549
To receive items for next agenda



Metal Frame Soldier – S&SC
Results of village walkabout



Village appraisal update


Results of meeting with Mullin



Camera by Cinnamon Stick
1550
AOB 


None
1551
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 15th July 2019 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


5



  Signed .............................................


